Decision No. C01-1256

BEFORE THE PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF COLORADO

DOCKET NO. 98M-236T

IN THE MATTER OF THE ADMINISTRATION OF THE COLORADO HIGH COST SUPPORT MECHANISM.

COMMISSION Order REVISING CERTAIN 2001 FUND PAYMENTS to the Colorado high cost fund

Mailed Date:  December 14, 2001

Adopted Date:  December 5, 2001

I.
BY THE COMMISSION

Statement 

1. On October 10, 2001, a Stipulation and Settlement Agreement (“Agreement”) was entered into between Peetz Cooperative Telephone Company, Inc. (“Peetz”), the Colorado Office of Consumer Counsel (“OCC”), and the Staff of the Commission.  In the Agreement filed with the Commission, Peetz called for access rates to decrease overall, although certain components of access will increase.  The Agreement also called for Colorado High Cost funding of $27,321 to be distributed to Peetz annually. By Decision No. R01-1076 dated October 19, 2001, in Docket No. 01S-321T and Docket No. 01M-317T; the Agreement as filed was accepted. Peetz was authorized to receive annual support of $27,321 from the Colorado High Cost Support Mechanism fund effective October 1, 2001.  

2. On June 4, 2001, Pine Drive Telephone Company (“Pine Drive”) filed Advice Letter No. 59 for the purpose of decreasing overall access rates and to qualify for funding from the Colorado High Cost Support Fund (“CHCF”). Pine Drive indicated that the request for CHCF funding modifications contained in this filing are necessary due to investments it has made in network upgrades and as a result of the “phase-down” in current CHCF funding levels.  An Agreement was entered into by Pine Drive, OCC, and Commission Staff, where the parties agreed that Pine Drive’s proposal to adjust its over all access charges and to increase the level of CHCF funding it receives to $366,017 annually should be authorized.  By Decision No. R01-1042 under Docket No. 01S-289T, the Agreement was accepted and Pine Drive was authorized to receive $366,017 annually in CHCF support commencing on October 1 2001.

II.
order



A.
The Commission Orders That:

3. By Decision No. R01-1076, the Commission authorized Peetz Cooperative Telephone Company to receive $27,321 annually from the Colorado High Cost Support Mechanism, commencing October 1, 2001.  Peetz Cooperative Telephone Company’s high cost fund payment will begin in the fourth quarter of 2001.  The fourth quarter amount distributed will be $6,830.25.  The support will be phased down on an annual basis per Rule 4 Code of Colorado Regulations 723-41-18.6.1.2.

4. By Decision No. R01-1042, the Commission authorized Pine Drive Telephone Company to receive $366,017 annually beginning October 1, 2001.  Pine Drive Telephone Company will receive a total of $91,504 in the fourth quarter of 2001.  The support will be phased down on an annual basis per Rule 4 Code of Colorado Regulations 723-41-18.6.1.2

5. The 20-day time period provided for by § 40-6-114(1), C.R.S., to file an application for rehearing, reargument, or reconsideration begins on the first day after the mailing of this Order.

6. This Order is effective on its Mailed Date.

B.
ADOPTED IN COMMISSIONERS’ WEEKLY MEETING 
December 5, 2001.

THE PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF COLORADO



RAYMOND L. GIFFORD
_______________________________



POLLY PAGE
_______________________________



JIM DYER
_______________________________


Commissioners
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ATTEST: A TRUE COPY
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Bruce N. Smith
Director
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